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MEMORANDUM

DATE: AUGUST 2, 2024

To: DESIGN REVIEW COMMITTEE
JARED JONES, KIMLEY-HORN
KATHERINE RAYNER, CREW CAR WASH
TRrRAVIS SMITH, CREW CAR WASH

FrRoM: TIM ACKLIN, PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

SUBJECT: CoOMMERCIAL DESIGN REVIEW PROJECT
CREW CAR WASH 3333 STATE RD 16

Design Review Committee Members:

Linnea Miller, Police Department

Tim Acklin, Planning & Development Department

Matt Gallager, Engineering Department

Yuri Nasonovs, Engineering Department

Andy Berzinski, Fire Department- Division of Community Risk Management
Jason Riley, Fire Department- Division of Community Risk Management
Brian Asp, Utilities Department

Bee Xiong, Fire Department

Leah Miller, Parks, Recreation, and Forestry Department

Jamie Hassemer, Engineering Department

Stephanie Sward, Engineering Department

Cullen Haldeman, Engineering Department

Jackson Overby, Engineering Department

On July 26, 2024, plans were submitted to the Design Review Committee for review of plans for
Crew Car Wash located at 3333 State Rd 16. The following comments/feedback have been
provided.

All revised plans in accordance with this memo must be submitted to the Planning and
Development Department for review, unless otherwise stated. No permits will be issued for this
project by the Division of Fire Prevention and Building Safety until they receive written
confirmation/approval from the Planning and Development Department.

Reqguirements Prior to Issuance of a Demolition or Footing &Foundation Permit




1)
2)
3)
4)
5)

Approval of a Certified Survey Map. (If applicable)

Combination of parcels for project site. (If applicable)

Approval of Final Plans from the Engineering Department.

Approval of Final Plans from the Utility/Water Department.

Approval of Final Plans from the Division of Fire Prevention and Building Safety
(Inspections)

Requirements Prior to Issuance of a Building Permit

1)

Approval of Final Plans from the Planning and Development Department.

Requirements Prior to Issuance of an Occupancy Permit

1)

2)

3)

A Letter of Credit in the estimated cost amount of the proposed landscaping has been
submitted to the Planning and Development Department to guarantee the proper
installation and growth of all landscape improvements proposed in the approved
Landscape Plan OR all proposed landscaping in the approved Landscape Plan has been
installed.

A stamped letter of substantial completion from the design engineer of the project within
10 days of completion.

Field review and approval of the completed stormwater management facility by the
City’s Utilities Department.

Engineering Department (Traffic) - (Contact-Matt Gallager-789-7392, Stephanie Sward-

789-8171, Jamie Hassemer- 789-8182, Cullen Haldeman- 789-8185, Jackson Overby)

1)

2)
3)
4)

5)
6)

7)

Driveways need to meet City specifications. They have City details on sheet C401, but
are not showing driveways depicted correctly on the plan sheets (C301, C400, C500,
C600, L100).

Plans show city standards as radius design for driveways. Must be flared. (Stephanie
Sward)

Provide one ADA stall for vacuum spaces- Must be accessible for van. Staff will provide
dimension. (Stephanie Sward)

Has traffic backed up into street at other locations? Applicant stated that the four
proposed lanes will be enough with no issues. (Stephanie Sward)

Might need 24ft and not 30ft as shown on east end driveway. (Stephanie Sward)

All work in Jansen Place will need an Excavation Permit. Work with department staff on
this process. (Stephanie Sward)

Will need a photometric plan for the site showing lighting levels and uniformity. Provide
levels 25ft off of property line. Must also provide specifications for the exterior lighting
fixtures. (Jamie Hassemer)

Fire Department- Division of Community Risk Management

(Contact-Andy Berzinski- 789-7562, Jason Riley- 789-7585)

1)

2)
3)

Building meets the setbacks required by the municipal code. However please verify with
the Wisconsin DOT the setback requirements from State Road 16 and 157 and provide us
with a copy in writing. Typically they have required a 50 foot setback from the state
highway.

Separate permits will be required for building, HVAC, electrical and plumbing.

Separate permits will be required for the proposed trash enclosure, canopy and cashier
building.



4) State approval of building plans will be required since the building exceeds 50,000 Cubic
Feet in volume. Make sure to include the proposed canopy with the submittal to the state.

5) A separate permit will be required for all proposed signage and must meet the city’s
municipal code.

6) Stormwater permit will be required from our engineering department prior to any permits
being able to be obtained.

7) A demolition permit will be required for the existing building. A new building permit
will need to be applied for or a Conditional Use Permit will be required prior to a demo
permit being able to be obtained.

8) State plan review of plumbing plans is separate from the state plan review of building
plans.

9) Approval from the Utility Department and all connection fees paid prior to any
Plumbing permits being issued.

10) Storm water permit will be required from our engineering department and need to
be approved prior to any building permits being issued.

Police Department- (Contact- Linnea Miller-789-7205)
1) No comments at this time.

Planning Department-(Contact-Tim Acklin-789-7391)

1) Provide elevations of the cashier building.

2) K5- Visual connection of building facade facing Hwy 16. 20% must be windows and
doors. Please provide calculation. (Could not find. If on plans, please let me know
what sheet it is located on)

3) L2- Entrance covered at least 3ft from the door.

a. Show dimensions of awning on final plans.

4) Any desired exceptions to the above design standards will need Common
Council approval. a._https://www.cityoflacrosse.org/your-
government/departments/city-clerk/forms-chart/request-for-
exception-to-multi-family-housing-or-commercial-design-standards

Utilities Department- (Brian Asp- 789-3897)
1) Sanitary Utility

e Public utilities belong to Onalaska (Jarrod Holter — Director of Public Works -
608-781-9543)

e External plumbing permits will be filed through Onalaska, whereas interior
plumbing permits will be filed through LaCrosse

e Sanitary sewer connection needs to be connected to the main with a “Wye”, not
in the Manhole.

e Thisdevelopment will be subject to a Sanitary Sewer Connection Fee, calculation
and invoicing can be coordinated through the City of Onalaska utilities office.

Engineering Department (Stormwater) - (Contact-Yuri Nasonovs-789-7594)
1) Meet requirements in Chapter 105 of the Municipal Code.
2) Submit and follow Stormwater Permit.



https://www.cityoflacrosse.org/your-government/departments/city-clerk/forms-chart/request-for-exception-to-multi-family-housing-or-commercial-design-standards
https://www.cityoflacrosse.org/your-government/departments/city-clerk/forms-chart/request-for-exception-to-multi-family-housing-or-commercial-design-standards
https://www.cityoflacrosse.org/your-government/departments/city-clerk/forms-chart/request-for-exception-to-multi-family-housing-or-commercial-design-standards

3) Application form review fees and maintenance agreement example can be found on
website.

Fire Department- (Contact-Bee Xiong 789-7271)
1) KNOX Box is required due to sqft of building. Coordinate with the Fire Department on
location of installation.

Parks, Recreation, and Forestry-
(Contact-Leah Miller 789-8672, Dan Trussoni 789-4915)
1) No concerns at this time.




